INSTITUE OF FOOD TECHNOLOGIST

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA SECTION

Executive Committee Meeting

June 05, 2008
Location:  Bruce Ferree’s House
      14682 East Live Oak Road, Lodi

NCIFT: Carolyn Coughlin, Chair;  Rick Falkenberg, Chair-Elect; Alvina Suhendra, Executive Secretary; Stacey Hawley, Membership Secretary; Bruce Ferree, Bernadine Ferguson, Councilors; EricLe Barbe, Member-at-Large; Dan Whisenhunt, CVIFT Chair-Elect;
Committee Chairs and Members of Nominating Committee: Carol Cooper, Incoming Nominating Committee; Mary Palumbo, Career Guidance;
Visitors: Pam Vaillancourt, IFT Nominating Committee; Eleni Kardaras, Suvaluk Asavansanti, Bhagwati Prakash, UC Davis Student Reps.; David Ferguson
The meeting was called to order at 5:49 PM by NCIFT Chair Carolyn Coughlin.

April 17th meeting minutes was sent to Executive Committee for approval.
Committee Reports:

Program Update: 
Mary Palumbo reported that the NCIFT Long Timer’s Meeting will be held on September 25, 2008 in Walnut Creek. Pam Vaillancourt will be the speaker of the event.  There were discussions that we need to find an alternate venue at Walnut Creek since the Scott’s Garden Restaurant is becoming too small to host the meeting.  Mary will be working with Dave Sholty on the alternate venue for Long Timer’s Meeting.  Mary also brought up the idea of giving the Long Timer’s Meeting a different name, to make the meeting more attractive and inviting to the general members.  “Welcome Back Meeting” and “Annual Kick-Off Meeting” was suggested and Mary is going to solicit input for the new name for the meeting.  

 
Bernadine Ferguson mentioned that our section is entitled for one (1) IFT Distinguished Lecturer every year and one (1) visit from IFT Executive Committee every other year.  Dan Whisenhunt recommended for us to invite Barbara Keenan of IFT to be the speaker on one of our meeting.  Furthermore, Pam Vaillancourt mentioned that Gail Wiseman of IFT has also offered to come to our section again next year and give a full-day officers’ training.
The NCIFT holiday meeting will be held on December 4, 2008 at Wente Winery.  Dave Sholty will make the arrangement and lock in the date with Wente.  Mary further reported that CLFP will be held on February 3-4, 2008 and NCIFT Luncheon will be held on February 3, 2008.
Treasurer: 
Carolyn Coughlin reported for Eric Wilhelmsen that Finance Committee continues to make progress on improving our current systems.  Credit card acceptance has been popular during the Supplier’s Expo, but did cost us $668.51.  Carolyn will follow up with Eric on the cost difference between using pay pall and having Marketing Designs collect the fund manually.  The next step is to get the shopping cart page up and running in the NCIFT’s website so that we can process credit card payment for the next event.  Eric Wilhelmsen will contact Linda at SCIFT for the shopping cart page information and provide that info to Jerry Oliveras. 

Eric further reported that funds have been shifted to avoid $50 per month charge on the money market account.  Eric recommends that we should consider another place to hold our reserves.  Imelda from Marketing Designs did battle for us and we were rebated a couple months but we should be able to find a free money market account.

The Supplier’s Expo account is now in QuickBooks and all records are up-to-date. The next step will be to get a tax preparation report for the last fiscal year and prepare a tax return.  Eric has volunteered to do the NCIFT tax return.


There were some discussions whether we need to hire an independent auditor to audit our finance.   IFT recommends that we audit our finance every year.  Eric Wilhelmsen can not find anyone that would do the audit for less than $1,200.  Bernadine Ferguson will find out whether her accountant would be willing to do the audit for less than $1,200. 


Carolyn brought up the question whether we want to start taking credit card at the door.  There were some discussions that if we are going to make it available, we are going to put a surcharge to the member that uses credit card at the door.

Maria Vargas, Maria Giovani and Eric will meet after IFT in the first week of July.  Carolyn will find out if we can have Maria Giovani transfer the treasure job to Maria Vargas at that meeting.
SJIFT: 
Bernadine Ferguson reported that the SJIFT subsection is searching for new officers and currently struggling to organize the subsection activities.

There were some discussions that Surender Kang will be a potential officer candidate for SJIFT.  Rick Falkenberg will solicit Surender for getting more involve with SJIFT.  Furthermore, Rick will make a list of potential officer candidates for SJIFT and circulate it to the Executive Committee. 

CVIFT: 
Dan Whisenhunt reported that the CVIFT Mini Supplier’s Expo will be held on October 23, 2008 at Hilmar Cheese.  To attract the central valley’s professionals, CVIFT and SJIFT will host a Joint Holiday Meeting in Merced on December 2, 2008.  Pam Vaillancourt will be the speaker of the evening.

Dan further reported that CVIFT also planning to host a spring meeting on March 19, 2009 in Stockton area.
Membership Directory / Hornblower:

Bernadine Ferguson reported that Hornblower July/August issue is running late.  Bernadine needs the biography of member of the year for Membership Directory.  She will check with Steve Nagorski for Eric Wilhelmsen’s bio.

Bernadine further reported that the Hornblower and Membership Directory have been budgeted against the advertising revenues.  She is happy to report that this year’s Membership Directory has paid itself.
Stacey Hawley will work with CLFP regarding running NCIFT’s ads at CLFP and vice versa.

Career Guidance: 
Mary Palumbo reported that she is currently looking for a new career guidance chair.  IFT is hosting a career guidance workshop at the annual meeting and hoping that we can find a new chair so that we can send the new chair to attend the work shop at IFT Annual Meeting. 

Moreover, Mary will write an article for the Hornblower and encouraging member to speak to schools/teachers to promote food science.

Supplier’s Expo: 

Carolyn Coughlin reported that the Supplier’s Expo that was held on May 6, 2008 was very well attended.  More than 300 visitors attended the expo.  Carolyn will contact Mark Caporale for a more detail report along with the tentative date for next year expo.

College and Student Relations: 
Dana Gong reported that she have received 24 travel grant applications and all the applicants from UC Davis.  According to Dana, this year’s applicants look particularly active, and after  12 years of reviewing travel grant application, Dana never seen so many students go to as many local meetings as they have this year.  Therefore, Dana recommends that NCIFT give the entire $6,000 of IFT Travel grant to UC Davis applicants.  Vina Suhendra moved the motion to pass $6,000 for IFT Travel Grants (second by Stacey Hawley).  Carol Cooper mentioned that she needs the $6,000 check for the travel grants as soon as possible so that she can disperse it to the students.  Carolyn Coughlin will have Maria Giovani send the check to Carol.


Pam Vaillancourt also moved the motion to increase the travel grants budget to $10,000 contingent to Supplier’s Expo income (second by Bruce Ferree).  
Membership: 

Stacey Hawley reported that our section currently has 940 members (16 new members joined in April and May), which consist of 758 full paying members, 132 emeritus and 50 students.  3 New members signed up at the Supplier’s Expo.

Stacey further reported that we collected $12,168.85 of membership income in 2007.  Currently, we have 132 memberships expired on January 30, 2008. Marketing Designs is sending out renewal notices to these members.  9 Memberships expired in February 2008 and another 21 memberships expired on May 2008.   Moreover, Stacey has implemented a change in how NCIFT/Marketing Designs sends out renewal notices: Instead of sending out renewal notices for everyone who signed up in 2007 (which is how Marketing Designs has done it in the past) renewal notices will go out (approximately) quarterly.  Membership Chair will produce the list and Marketing Designs will send out the notices.  So many people are signing up for NCIFT through National, membership renewal notices will go out to only our Regional Associate Members.
Many people join and renew their IFT membership but do not join NCIFT.  Stacey feels that contacting these individuals may be a way to help build membership and she further asked help from executive committee to encourage their colleague to join NCIFT. 

Stacey also brought up that the current emeritus members do not pay dues to be a part of NCIFT which includes the Hornblower and Membersip Directory.  She proposed charging Emeritus members with an annual NCIFT membership fee with a reduce rate.  Bernadine Ferguson and Bruce Ferree will solicit Emeritus members and investigate if they would be willing to contribute $10/year to the organization.
Member of the Year Announcement:  Eric Wilhelmsen is the recipient of this year’s Member of the Year.  Bernadine will contact Steve Nagorski to get Eric’s bio for the membership directory. 
Other Business:

· Re-writing of By-laws:
Executive Committee discussed the by-laws and Bernadine Fergusson will update the by-laws as agreed.  Bernadine and Bruce will be working together on the definition of Emeritus members.  Executive Committee also decided that we are not going to change to Board Director, and will refer to its officers as Executive Committee. 
Bernadine moved the motion to approve the By-laws with the revision (first by Stacey Hawley and second by Rick Falkenberg).

Bruce Ferree indicated that we also need to update the policy and procedure manual for officers’ job description and responsibility.  Bernadine has volunteered to work on updating the policy and procedure manual.

· Sanitation workshop
Rick Falkenberg is organizing a group of people to resurrect the Sanitation workshop.  Sukriti Sehgal has volunteered to be involved with the workshop. Tentatively, the workshop will be held on February 19, 2009 in Modesto area.
· 2008 IFT Annual Meeting

Bernadine Ferguson recommends that we encourage Member-At-Large to attend the town meeting at IFT Annual Meeting.  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

